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PRESS RELEASE

 Basel Convention Conference of the Parties
adopts Bali Declaration on waste management 

for human health and livelihood

Bali/Indonesia, 27 June 2008 – The ninth meeting of the Conference of the Parties to the Basel Convention (COP9), hosted by the Government of Indonesia, today adopted the Bali Declaration on Waste Management for Human Health and Livelihood in Bali, Indonesia. 

In the Bali Declaration, whose negotiations were facilitated by the Government of Indonesia as part of its Presidency of the meeting, Parties to the Convention reaffirm their commitment to the fundamental objective of the Convention to protect, by strict control, human health and the environment against the adverse effects resulting from the generation, transboundary movement and management of hazardous and other wastes. Parties also underline their conviction that the implementation of the Basel Convention contributes to achieving sustainable development and the United Nations’ Millennium Development Goals. Through the implementation of the Basel Convention, Parties indicate that progress can be made in the areas of poverty eradication, health, education, gender equality and environmental sustainability.

In the Declaration, Parties to the Convention invite the World Health Assembly of the World Health Organization to consider a resolution on the improvement of health though safe and environmentally sound waste management. It also proposes concrete action points to Parties, public and private organizations, including international and regional organizations and programmes in support of the sound implementation of the Convention. 

Mr. Achim Steiner, Executive Director of the United Nations Environment Programme, mentioned that “through the theme of the meeting, “waste management for human health and livelihood”, and the substantial discussions around it, COP9 has managed to reposition the actual objectives of the Convention in such a way that waste management cannot be seen as separate from sustainable development policy-making and practices”. He also urged countries to make every effort possible to facilitate the practical implementation of the Basel Convention.

Breakthrough on the Ban Amendment

With reference to the BAN Amendment of the Basel Convention, which prohibits the transboundary movement of hazardous wastes from countries that are members of the OECD, EC, Liechtenstein (Annex VII countries) to other countries (non-Annex VII countries), a very positive way forward was found following an initiative of the President of COP9 to complement the continuing efforts by Parties to de-block the discussions surrounding the entry into force of the Ban Amendment.


Following high-level informal discussions, the COP9 President issued a Statement calling upon all Parties to the Convention to expedite ratification of the BAN Amendment so as to facilitate its entry into force to allow the achievement of the objectives of the Amendment: to protect those vulnerable countries without adequate capacity to manage hazardous wastes in an environmentally sound manner, and to ensure the environmentally sound management of hazardous wastes.


The Statement also called on Parties to create enabling conditions through country-led initiatives which might encourage ratification of the Amendment. Such country-led initiatives could include activities to address national enforcement capacity to monitor, detect and control illegal traffic, through such means as establishing criteria for clear characterization of such wastes, in case of doubt to as to the hazardousness of certain materials, to require a prior informed consent procedure and the use of the precise custom codes, the capacity to monitor and trace shipments of hazardous wastes, and the transportation of the objectives of the Ban Amendment into national legislation. The need was stressed for capacity building activities and global partnerships. The President’s Statement received strong support from Parties. The initiative, which serves as a kick-start for Parties to pursue concrete ways forward, was widely welcomed as the first opportunity for open discussion on the Ban Amendment in many years. 

Switzerland and Indonesia, supported by a majority of Parties, offered to jointly initiate a follow up process through a Country-Led Initiative. This process is expected to contribute to the substantive discussion on the issue with a view to being considered by COP10. 

“I am very satisfied with the outcomes of the meeting. The Bali Declaration reaffirms the objectives of the Convention and its importance for countries like Indonesia to protect our health and the environment from contamination of hazardous wastes”, says HE Rachmat Witoelar, President of COP9 (State Minister for Environment of the Republic of Indonesia). “I am equally delighted about the positive way forward adopted on the Ban Amendment as this conference and am certain that proactive country-led initiatives will complement the legal process in place to adopt the Amendment.”

Ms. Katharina Kummer Peiry, the Executive Secretary of the Basel Convention said “ the positive spirit which was the backdrop of COP9 and the most efficient organization of the substantive and practical aspects of the meeting by the Indonesian Presidency are embodied in the successful adoption of the Bali Declaration and the way forward on the Ban Amendment”. 


 Parties also adopted a Decision on enhanced cooperation and coordination between the Basel, Rotterdam and Stockholm Conventions providing for the establishment of joint Secretariat services in the fields of resource mobilization, information sharing and others. This was considered by many as a significant step towards streamlining international processes. The proposal will be forwarded to the fourth meeting of the Conference of the Parties to the Rotterdam Convention in October this year in Rome, Italy, and to the fourth meeting of the Conference of the Parties to the Stockholm Convention to in  May 2009 in Geneva, Switzerland. 

Further successes include the adoption five Technical Guidelines and an overall Guidance document for the environmentally sound management of used and end-of-life mobile phones. The Technical Guidelines focus on: 1. awareness raising on design considerations 2. collection of used and end-of-life mobile phones 3. transboundary movement of collected mobile phones, 4. refurbishment of used mobile phones, 5. material recovery recycling of end-of-life mobile phones. The Mobile Phone Partnership Initiative which groups together mobile phone manufacturers and service providers in partnership with the Basel Convention, was launched in 2002 to develop and promote the environmentally sound management of end-of-life mobile phones.
The Bali meeting also reaffirmed the importance of the status of the Basel Convention’s 14 Regional Centres worldwide, in support of developing countries and countries with economies in transition with the implementation of the Convention.

For more information please contact:

Mr. Dida Gardera, Public Relations Manager, State Ministry Of Environment mobile: +62 812 189 2951, email: gardera@menlh.go.id, didagardera@yahoo.com

Ms. Nicole Dawe, Information Officer, tel: +62 813 531 93798, email: Nicole.Dawe@unep.ch

Please also consult: www.basel.int and http://cop9.basel.int/


